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7 May 2009
The Honorable Robert M. Gates

Secretary of Defense

1000 Defense Pentagon

Washington, DC  20301-1000

Fax: 703-695-1219

Dear Mr. Secretary:
I’m writing to advise you of the growing resentment of some recently retired, and soon to retire members of the Armed Forces regarding the lack of transferability options available to them in conjunction with the Post 9/11 GI Bill that becomes effective on 1 August 2009.

Members of the FRA and others who recently retired from active duty, or are scheduled to retire in the next few months after 20 or more years of service, are astonished that their long and honorable service will not qualify them to transfer even a portion of their unused education benefits to their spouses or family members. By comparison, significantly more junior personnel with only six or more years of service who sign up for four additional years of service are allowed to transfer significantly more generous education benefits to their spouse and after ten years of service to their spouse and children.

The Association understands the retention aspects and effective date of these provisions, however, recently announced temporary exceptions for personnel who will be retiring without the requisite additional minimum time commitment who will apparently be allowed to transfer part of their benefits based on their projected retirement dates are fueling this resentment. 

There are reports that the transferability rules are still being finalized, and if this is correct, FRA strongly recommends that the Department consider at least allowing partial transferability of unused benefits for recently retired or soon to retire career personnel enrolled in that program in recognition of the value and importance of their service per previously authorized provisions of the Montgomery GI Bill.

Your immediate attention to this request is appreciated.

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
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